Michael Halley [michael.halley@elmtree.net.au]

I note that submissions are closed which is unfortunate. My system has been out for weeks. Any chance for a late submission please?
 
Publication MO481299 issued in December 1999 by the Health Insurance Commission quite clearly states that Medicare benefits are not available for treatment received overseas, and details arrangements for health care in certain foreign countries. 
I have proposed to the ATO and HIC that as Medicare benefits were not available to me on certain overseas trips, it is my contention that the Medicare Levy should not be applicable to the period of absence.
ATO referred me to page 92 of the Tax Pack, but fail to explain how exactly my situation differed from a person eligible at clause 2 of the exemption categories. In both cases some third party covered the taxpayer for full medical treatment for a period of the tax year...
No person is entitled to charge for a service not provided; so as the Health Insurance Commission did not cover me, a pro-rata adjustment needs to be made to the Medicare Levy debited by ATO.
Incidentally the Commonwealth Ombudsman for Taxation is in accord with my submission and provided me with a copy of a letter he sent to Treasurer Costello under referenceC/00/2868 on 18 December 2000. Ombudsman McLeod said “I am concerned that this is an unintended application of the legislation, given that these taxpayers could not impose on the Australian health care system while outside of Australia and, in any event, have obtained appropriate health cover.”
Would there be any sympathy from members to my contention please?
Best regards……….Michael Halley
